# Town of Byron NEWSLETTER



Volume 1, Number 32 Spring 2014

## From the Supervisor's Desk

Hopefully, by the time you are reading this letter, the warmer weather is here!

Since the beginning of the year, we have hit the ground running. Playing a little catch-up, we have a lot of tasks to complete. To help me do the job of Supervisor correctly, I have attended a 3 day seminar for newly elected officials. I and Deputy Supervisor Sue Fuller attend and plan on continuing to attend monthly GAM (Genesee Association of Municipalities) meetings. There is a wealth of information that comes out of these meetings.

As of the writing of this letter, we have scheduled information meetings on March 5th and 6th for four proposed water districts. Hopefully, after these meetings, everyone will have a better idea of what needs to happen in order for this to become a reality. I would urge anyone who has questions regarding public water to please stop in to the Town Hall and speak to myself or Barry Flansburg, the Town Assessor. Barry is extremely knowledgeable about this subject as he has been involved with other water districts in Genesee and Orleans counties.

We also will be working on revisions to the current sewer ordinance to ensure NO sump pumps or roof drains are directed into the Town's municipal sewer. This will help to sustain the system just that much longer. As with all of us, they are not getting any younger!

Finally, I thank you for the opportunity to be your Town Supervisor, and I encourage everyone to please attend our monthly meetings. The meetings are held the second Wednesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Hall. Knowledge is power, and this is our Town.

Peter Yasses, Supervisor

## Town Clerk

The Clerk's Office will be conducting another Dog Census this year, please license your dog so that you are in compliance with NYS and the Town of Byron Dog Control Laws. Licensing is necessary to ensure that dogs have proper rabies vaccinations, which without, could be a detriment to the community. ALL dogs age 4 months and older need to be licensed with the Town Clerk. If you are found not to be in compliance, you will be issued an Appearance Ticket to appear in Town Court.

Watch for the Town of Byron Facebook page coming soon, and "Like" us for all the up-to-date information on what's happening in Byron.

Debra Buck-Leaton, Town Clerk

## Genesee County Legislator, Robert Bausch

One of the most important responsibilities for any elected official is to communicate with their constituents about issues of concern. With that in mind, I would like to thank the Byron Town Clerk, Debra Buck-Leaton, for providing space in the town newsletter to assist me in meeting this responsibility. If you ever have any questions about issues discussed in these letters, or any county activity, please contact me.

Over the past two months the county legislature has been busy adjusting to many organizational changes. The most significant was the election of a new chair upon Mary Pat Hancock's retirement after 22 years with 13 years as chair. At the organization meeting, the legislature elected Ray Cianfrini, Legislator District 1 (Towns of Alabama & Oakfield) as the new Chair. With this change and the election of two new legislators, various legislative assignments were also changed. Annie Lawrence, Legislator District 3 (Towns of Darien & Pembroke) was appointed Chair of the Human Services Committee and Marianne Clattenburg, Legislator District 8 (north side of the City of Batavia) was appointed Chair of the Public Services Committee.

I remained Chair of the Ways and Means Committee and a member of the Public Services Committee, but a number of my special assignments were changed. I was appointed to the Criminal Justice Board, Genesee Finger Lakes Regional Planning Council, Inter County Advisory Group, and the Rochester Transportation Council while remaining on the Water Resource Agency Board and continuing as liaison to the Chamber of Commerce.

The legislature started the year where the old legislature left off: addressing the finances of the Genesee County Nursing Home. Three legislative subcommittees were appointed to address related issues. The first, which I am a member of, is developing alternative financial models. The second is reviewing current operations to identify additional cost saving options. The third is working with the community at large to ensure county residents understand the issues and have an opportunity to provide input. The legislature's goal is to develop a plan for the long term viability of the nursing home by this summer.

There are numerous departments of county government and often the smaller departments are overlooked. The History Department is a good example. The department has the responsibility for county record retention and serves as the repository for various county historical records such as newspapers and military records. Sue Conklin is the supervisor and an excellent historian with a willingness to assist visitors. Last fall the department moved to newly renovated space in County Building 2, on West Main St. Rd. The entrance is on the east side just past the Veterans Service entrance. The area is very spacious and bright and the materials are well organized. If you are interested in researching local or family history, please avail yourself of this excellent county resource.

# Byron Heritage Festival

The Byron Heritage Festival Committee has already begun work on the 2014 Festival, which will take place on Saturday, July 26th. We have decided that we are going to bring the Festival back to a full day event. Full details of event activities and times will follow in the June Newsletter, or check the Town website periodically for updates at www.byronny.com. Anyone interested in having a vendor table at the festival, please contact Michelle Weatherell at 585-944-5618. And as always, if you are interested in volunteering, even for a few hours, please contact the Town Clerk, Debra Buck-Leaton, for information. Our next meeting will be on March 25th at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Hall. Hope to see you there.

## Byron Presbyterian Church

First Presbyterian Church of Byron James R. Renfrew, Pastor 6293 West Main Byron NY 14470-9733 548-2800, www.byronfpc.org

#### Special Spring Services and Events at the Byron Presbyterian Church

Weekly Sunday worship is 9:45 AM, and includes Sunday School and Nursery Care for children. Communion is served on the third Sunday of each month.

**Thursday, April 17**, 6:00 PM – Maundy Thursday Service. The evening begins with a potluck meal and concludes with a service of the Lord's Supper in the church Dining Room. This is a service designed for adults and children and anyone and everyone is welcome to attend.

**Friday, April 18**, 5:00 pm – Good Friday Prayer Service for the churches of Byron and Stafford at the Stafford United Methodist Church.

**Sunday, April 20**, 9:45 AM – Easter Celebration of the Resurrection. There will be an Easter Egg Hunt for young children following the service, inside or outside depending upon the weather.

**Saturday, April 26**, 8:00 AM – 2:00 PM – Rummage Sale at the Byron Presbyterian Church. Please call the church office at 548-2800 to arrange for donation of sale items.

**EMERGENCY FOOD** - There is a grocery cart parked in the side elevator entrance of the church in which members and friends of the church are invited to place donations of canned and packaged food products for the emergency food cupboard of Genesee County Churches United. Your food items are received year-round, because the community's need is year-round. The cupboard is located at the Salvation Army facility in Batavia. **SUNDAY SCHOOL and YOUTH GROUP** – There are Sunday School classes every Sunday that begin at the 9:45 AM

worship time. Nursery care is also available. The Byron Presbyterian Church Youth Group does not have a set meeting schedule, but plans a variety of activities throughout the year. In June the group will be doing a week of post-storm mission work in New Jersey.

**PRAYER CHAIN** – Members of the church and friends in the community are invited to participate in our Byron Presbyterian Church "Prayer Chain". As prayer requests come in to our office, we circulate them to everyone on our chain. Do multiplied prayers help? Well, they certainly don't hurt! You can join the Prayer Chain or initiate a prayer by calling the church office at 548-2800.

**BIBLE STUDY** – We offer a Bible Study every month, usually on the 4th Monday, at 7:00 PM. Visitors are always welcome.

#### **FRACKING**

Anyone interested in being involved in a committee to study the affects of fracking on our community are encouraged to contact Sue Fuller at 548-2278

## Byron Presbyterian Church

MARCH 22—MOBILE FOOD PANTRY to be hosted for Genesee County residents at the Byron Presbyterian Church, Rt. 262. Food available from 10 am to noon, first come, first served. Description of items not available, but fresh produce, bread items and other items will be available at no cost to any resident of Genesee County. Clients must be at least 18 years of age to pick up food from the site. Financial statements of any kind are NOT required, though we will have a sign in sheet. Please be prepared to provide details about the size/age group of your family. Bring a bag with you if you like! Volunteers will be available to help carry food items to your vehicle.

BACKPACK PROGRAM The Byron Presbyterian Church has been hosting this program for the past few years for food insecure students at Byron-Bergen Central School. Each week of the school year, students participating in the program take home a bag of nutritious food items for the weekend. This program has helped close the budget gap for area families and made a difference in the lives of the children. We have had past support from churches, civic organizations, stores and individuals within our community. Last year, we had a grant through Foodlink that helped to supplement this program. This year we have secured funding from the Genesee County United Way and we are very grateful for that funding. In fact, if you participate in United Way by directing monies from your pay, you can indicate you would like your donations to go to Genesee County UW Backpack Program, Code 90221. We have been using the monies received from GCUW and other donations to order bulk food from Foodlink, delivered right to the school. The school generously provided space for storage and packing right at the school this year. Faline Tyler has been instrumental in the high school building, helping to make sure the kids receive the food items and we have had support from the school maintenance department in transporting full and empty bags back and forth to the elementary building. If you would like to help make a difference in the lives of local children, please feel free to direct monetary donations to the Byron Presbyterian Church—Backpack Program. Thank you to all who have previously supported this wonderful initiative, allowing us to reach out to our local school children and provide a helping hand.

# **Byron Cemetery Association**

The trustees of the Byron Cemetery Association would like to thank John Tabb from South Byron for volunteering his services as superintendent of the Byron Cemetery.

John enjoys genealogy and is willing to help find relatives buried in our cemetery. John will be the one to contact for purchasing a cemetery plot. He can be reached at 585-331-6746 or e-mail him at <a href="mailto:Byroncemetery@gmail.com">Byroncemetery@gmail.com</a>.

Our current prices, which became effective 6/1/2012, are:

Cemetery plot: \$350.00 Full burial: \$500.00 Ash burial: \$250.00

**Board of Trustees:** 

Shirley Hobin, President Scott Wooton, Vice-President Virginia Ivison,

Secretary/Treasurer

Ison Sockatt Duca Gillatt Dichard Romand

# Byron-Bergen Public Library

Stay connected with your Library by checking us out at <a href="www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org">www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org</a> and "Like" us on Facebook! Lots of great programs coming up!!

We have New York tax forms available here! You also can go to the website at <a href="www.nystax.gov">www.nystax.gov</a> and go to forms to print from home. If you need Federal tax forms, they are available at <a href="www.irs.gov">www.irs.gov</a> or at the larger Libraries or Post Offices in Batavia and Brockport.

Library has preschool story time at 10:30am on Fridays. We enjoy some stories, a related craft and a snack! Registration is recommended by calling or stopping by the Library.

Book discussion group will meet March 13th, April 10th, May 8th, and June 12th!! Come join this fun group and see what your neighbors are reading!!! We enjoy lively conversation about the book and refreshments to enjoy too! Stop by the library to reserve your copy of our current book.

What would happen if everyone read the same book??? Well, if you read our A Tale for Three Counties book you will find out!! A Tale for Three Counties book for 2014 will be <u>The Age of Miracles</u> by Karen Thompson-Walker. The author will visit in our area March 20th at Genesee Community College at 1 pm and the Richmond Memorial Library in Batavia at 7pm. Check us our online at <u>www.taleforthreecounties.org</u> or "Like" us on FaceBook.

Log on to www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org and reserve your copy now.

Save the date of March 19th for our annual pre-school concert! Join our smaller patrons at the Bergen First Presbyterian Church at 10:00am for music, magic, puppets and fun with Cris Johnson! With audience participation and humor, the "I Love to Read" show you won't want to miss! No Registration required! Just come join the fun!

Saturday Morning Cartoons at the Library on March 22nd at 10:30 am. Join us for popcorn and enjoy the movie "Frozen" on the big screen! Everyone invited!! Registration appreciated!

Is your child staying home alone while you are at work? Come to the National Safety Council Home Alone workshop with Epic Trainings on April 12th from 10:30- 12:30 to prepare your child for situations that can occur when they stay home alone. The cost is only \$20. Class size is limited so stop by soon to sign up no later than April 5th!

#### Spring Break Happenings!! Yes we are open!!

National Library week is April 13-19th – Stop in and take out a book or two and have a chance to win a prize!! Everyone invited to participate!

April 15th at 6:30—Buffalo and Brandy! Join us for National Library week to kick off our spring Amazing Race Reading program. Come find out how to race and win prizes! No registration!

April 17th at 6:30 --- Come join us at the Library to make a Fused Glass Plant Stake with OATKA Glass Studio. You will be able to create your own one of a kind glass ornament for your garden or special plant. Cost\$5 per person. Class size is limited so sign up early by calling or stopping in soon! Recommended for ages 5 and up.

If you like learning about World War II? We have a fun program with Geoff Clough's WWII Music on May 1st at 7 pm. Join us along with the Bergen Historical Society for a sentimental journey down memory lane. You will find interesting and funny trivial facts about the songs of the 40's. This program is made possible (in part) Reach Grant funds, a decentralization Regrant Program of the Genesee-Orleans Regional Arts Council (a.k.a GO ART!) No registration required.

#### Continued from previous page ...

Bring your Teddy or other favorite stuffed toy for story time on May 13th at 6:30. We will celebrate with stories, craft and snack!! Come join the fun! No registration required.

Come enjoy some great music for the Byron Memorial Day events with Canal Street String Band on May 26th after the parade at the Byron Fire Hall on Rt.262. This show is made possible (in part) Reach Grant funds, a decentralization Regrant Program of the Genesee-Orleans Regional Arts Council (a.k.a GO ART!)

Would you like to volunteer during the summer at the Library? For children 11yrs and older, the Library is looking for help with the summer reading program. Stop by before June 19th to sign up! Chance to win prizes, help with programs, and place to meet new people! Come join by yourself or with a friend!!

Have you read the newest bestsellers? We have <u>Concealed in Death</u> by J.D. Robb, <u>Fault in Our Stars</u> by John Green, <u>Private L.A.</u> by James Patterson, and many more! Stop by the Library to get your copy or reserve your copy on-line at <u>www.byron-bergenpubliclibrary.org</u>! Check out our catalog for OverDrive downloadable e-books and audio books, Zinio digital magazines, and Freegal Music downloads free with a valid Library card. New children's books arrive weekly! New DVD's monthly!

Happy Reading, Nancy Bailey

# **Upcoming Events**

Easter Egg Hunt

Saturday, April 12th, 10 am

To be held at the Byron Fire Hall.

Kiwanis Chicken BBQ

Saturday, April 12th, 12-4 pm

To be held at the Byron Fire Hall. Take outs only.

Genesee County's Individuals With Disabilities Dance at the Byron Fire Hall

Thursday, March 13st, 6:30 p.m. - 8:30 p.m. (St. Patrick's)

Thursday, April 17th, 6:30 p.m. - 8:30 p.m. (Pajamas)

Thursday, May 15th, 6:30 p.m. - 8:30 p.m. (Hawaiian)

Sponsored by the Byron Ladies Auxiliary.

Byron Fire Dept. Open House

Saturday, April 26th and Sunday, April 27th

April 26th: 10 am - 1 pm April 27th: 12-3 Free spaghetti dinner

## South Byron United Methodist Church

Open Hearts, Open Minds, Open Doors. All are welcome. Our worship service is now 8:30 a.m. on Sunday mornings. Bible study is on Monday evening at 7:00 p.m. Pastor Linda Haight officiating.

Upcoming events: Thursday, April 17th is Maundy Thursday Soup Supper and communion at 6:00 p.m. Please join us as we remember the Last Supper.

Easter Sunday Service will be April 20th at 8:00 a.m.

Saturday, may 3rd is our annual Chicken BBQ. Tickets re \$9, and service will be from 4:00 p.m. until sold out. For tickets, call Sandy at 494-1437.

Our Mission Statement is to share Jesus, one on one, by being a faithful and caring family of disciples.

For more information about the church and programs, please call Tom at 548-9928, or Sandy at 494-1437.

# Gillam-Grant Community Center

<u>Gillam-Grant Lunch Club</u>: Enjoy lunch and socialize. Transportation will leave the Center at 11:30am. *Registration Requested by the Thursday before our lunch date. Space is limited to 14.* 

March 24th~ Rohrbach's April 14th~ Boston Market, Henrietta

**March 13th: Step Aerobics Plus More!** Class runs on Thursdays for 8 weeks, call Gillam-Grant for more details, 494-1621.

March 21st: St. Patrick's Day Preschool Dance, especially for Preschoolers, come dance to all your favorites from 6:30-7:30pm. Call Gillam-Grant for more details, 494-1621.

Vocal and Performing Arts Classes at Gillam-Grant  $\sim 4$  Week mini- program:

4th thru 6th grade: Thursdays from 3:30-5:00pm, starting Thursdays March 27th Call Gillam-Grant at 494-1621.

March 26th: Trip to GEVA with Gillam-Grant for *Informed Consent*, a heartwarming and honest tale. Reservation and payment by Mar. 12th by calling 494-1621.

**March 27th: Yoga at Gillam-Grant** Increase flexibility, build strength and melt away tension. Six week class. Call to sign up 494-1621.

March 29th: 10 Week Session Gillam-Grant Martial Arts, including Jeet Kune Do/Kung Fu

**April 2, 9, 23 & 30: Ballroom Dancing from 7-8:30pm:** Have you always wanted to learn to ballroom dance or are you getting ready for the "Big Day"? Call Gillam-Grant for details 494-1621.

April 4th: Primetimers: MVP presents "Easy Ways to Shave Calories"

**April 22nd: Total Body Fitness at Gillam-Grant** Body sculpting for all muscle groups with weights and balls to achieve a healthy balance. Call to sign up 494-1621

**April 28th: Social Supper** at 5:30pm, featuring LeRoy Good Knights and Nightengales.

**April 28th: GEVA Behind the Scenes Tour,** learn the process of bringing plays to life. Enjoy the tour of the backstage and much more, then enjoy a box lunch. Call Gillam-Grant at 494-1621.

April 30th Monet & Merlot at Art Ah La Ca, create your own masterpiece, no experience necessary. Bring your friends and your own beverages. Call Gillam-Grant for reservations 494-1621, by April 2.

May 9th: Molly McIntire, Mommy and Me, join us for this American Girl Doll party. 6:30-8pm. Register before May 2nd.

May 21st: Primetimers event, Create a patio garden. Call Gillam-Grant to register 494-1621.

**May 24th: NYS Pre-licensing Course** starts promptly at 9:15am, pre-registration required. Call Gillam-Grant at 494-1621.

May 27th: Getting Paid to Talk, an introduction to professional voice overs. Learn the basics and have a chance to record a commercial under the direction of Voicecoach.com producer! Call Gillam-Grant 494-1621.

May 30th Trip to Sonnenberg Gardens with Gillam-Grant; see colorful vistas and architectural treasures with a stop on the way home for ice cream. Trip will leave the Center at 12:30 and return at 5:15pm. Call for reservation calling 494-1621.

# Byron Kiwanis

On February 9th Byron Kiwanis families and friends met at the Clarion Hotel for our usual late Christmas and awards celebration. Past President Karen Jaczynski was eulogized for her leadership and commitment to the Kiwanis ideals by past President Robert Penepent. Joe Riggi was awarded the 2013 Art Weldon Community Service Award and praised for his time and personal giving back by President John Sackett.

Our next youth activity will be held at the elementary school at Byron-Bergen Central School on March 21st. The event, "No Magic In Drugs" will be presented to the fourth grade.

Our next community involvement will be April 5th, which will be the Byron Cleanup Day. Anyone interested in participating, please contact me at 548-2434.

Kiwanis will also be holding a Chicken BBQ on April 12th at the Byron Fire Hall from noon until 4:00 p.m. Only takeout will be available. As with all our money raising activities, all proceeds will return to the community.

Kiwanis Leadership Camp will be held near Livonia on May 2-4 for youth ages 14-18 years old. Past President Robert Wood will lead the event, and you may contact Bob at 585-490-9636 or email rcwood@2ki.net for an application. Completed applications are due by April 4th.

On May 10th the Genesee division of Kiwanis will host our annual prayer breakfast in Batavia.

On July 26th Byron Kiwanis will again sponsor the youth fishing derby at Trestle Park during the Byron Heritage Festival. We will also be having a sit down Chicken BBQ at the Byron Fire Hall during the Festival from 4:00 p.m. until sold out. Watch for us during the parade!

John Sackett, Kiwanis President

### From the Historian's Desk

Save the date...May 22 will be the spring meeting of the Byron Historical Society at the Byron Presbyterian Church. I believe diner is at 6:00 p.m. with a program of local history to follow.

From my file on the early history of Byron, I have a few things that I will give you and you are welcome to read the file yourself, which is stored at the museum. Byron was formed from Bergen on April 4, 1820 (our 200th birthday will be in 2020), and named in honor of Lord Byron. Prior to 1820 there were approximately 52 male settlers, the first being Samuel and Sherrard Parker in 1806.

North Byron, also known as Pumpkin Hill, got its nickname from the tavern sign, at that place, in the shape and color to resemble a pumpkin.

South Byron was known as Brusselville, was named from the fact that an early settler had a "brussel head."

I came across a reference to Sodom being a place in Byron, which I found interesting. The old Walker family cemetery on Batavia-Byron Rd. is referred to as Sodom Cemetery, and I was told it got its name from the two cities of sin that God destroyed in the Bible, Gomorra was suppose to have been a whiskey still not far from the cemetery. Sodom as a place appears to be the corner of Batavia-Byron Road and Cockram Road.

# South Byron Fire Department

Good day everyone,

I have been asked to submit an article on behalf of the South Byron Volunteer Fire Co.

First, I would like to thank the town highway department and the many community members on the great job of clearing a path to the many fire hydrants throughout our town. This has been proven to be a great time saver when needed.

Let's get down to business. In 2013 we were audited by the New York State Comptroller's Office. Through the many hours and countless pages of paperwork, the Fire Co. was found to be lacking in only one area. The item in question was that the department did not have a written policy regarding the use of the Fire Co. issued credit cards. As of 1/13/2014 a policy has been written, approved and implemented. This allows us to be 100% in compliance with the rules and regulations set forth by New York.

The Center for Governmental Research project which involves the town and both Fire Depts. has been moving forward. On behalf of the South Byron Fire Co., we have provided all the necessary documents and have answered any and all questions in a timely manner. We look forward to working with all entities involved with this project.

There has been discussion in town about the Mercy EMS ambulance staged in our hall. The management team at Mercy EMS contacted us about the possibility of staging an ambulance in our truck hall. The reason for the request is twofold. For one, this will improve response times to this end of the county (being east of route 98) with Mercy staging another rig to the west of route 98 (also in a fire hall) for the same purpose. The other reason is that it gives the crew a warm facility to take breaks and allows them to turn off the ambulance when not in use. This saves time, fuel costs and reduces maintenance. We look forward to working with Mercy EMS and their crews for many years to come. Ultimately, saving time saves lives.

In the month of March we will be turning the clocks ahead. This is a great opportunity to review with your family members about the use of smoke detectors, CO2 detectors, and fire extinguishers. Take the time to change out the batteries with fresh ones and to check the charge on your fire extinguisher. Also take a moment to look for and read the expiration dates. Over time these devices become less effective and eventually will need to be replaced.

Let's talk about finances. Every year, the Fire Co. receives support through donations, hall rental, sportsman's raffle, and the fire tax. This funding allows us to not only pay the bills such as, utilities, insurance, truck payments, and facility upkeep. This funding also allows us to improve our firefighting capabilities. This year we anticipate replacing our turnout gear, which is worn by firefighters to every call. The approximate cost of one set of gear is \$2,500 to \$3,000. We are in the process of receiving bids and plan on making a decision in the months to come.

Another item that will need to be replaced in the next 3 to 4 years is our first due engine, 86. Why so far in advance you ask? It takes approximately 2 to 3 years of meetings, planning visits, and truck specification reviews to make sure we are receiving the best value for our dollar. Our tanker, 87, was slightly more than \$250,000 five years ago, and we are estimating the cost of a replacement for 86 will be in the \$350,000 to \$400,000 range. We have a reserve fund designated for truck replacement which was established to help offset

#### Continued from previous page ...

costs. We replace our trucks every 20 years, and engine 86 has served us well. Since we received it in 1997, firefighting technology has changed and for the safety of our community, we must change with it. The next truck

will be updated with all the latest technology and will serve us well for the next 20 years.

In conclusion, I would like to thank the members of our Fire Co. and their families on the countless hours of hard work and dedication helping to make this Fire Co. the best it possibly can be.

Respectfully,

Christopher D. Hilbert, President

South Byron Volunteer Fire Co. Inc.

# South Byron Ladies Auxiliary

As we begin 2014, it's time to step back and take a look at our community and what we can do for it. We, the ladies of the South Byron Auxiliary, are looking for new members, ideas and input to make our organization a better one. So, if you or a family member or friend, can spare one evening a month, come and join us at a monthly meeting. We would love to see some new faces. Our meetings are held the 2nd Monday of the month at 7:00 p.m. at the fire hall.

Also, our recreation hall is available for weddings, parties or reunions. If you would like information regarding this, please contact our Party Chairman, Grace Jack, at 548-9084, or you can call the hall and leave a message at 548-2611, or myself at 548-9025.

Thank you, and we hope to see you in the upcoming year!

Rozanne Klycek, South Byron Auxiliary President

#### **Town Clerk's Office Hours:**

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday 9:00 a.m.-12 noon & 1:00 p.m.-4:00 p.m.

Closed on Thursday

Saturday: 9:00 a.m. - 12 noon

Phone Number and Extensions:

Town Hall - Highway Garage - Sewer Dept.

585 - 548 - 7123

383 - 348 - /123				
Supervisor – Peter Yasses	Ext. 14	Home: 548-7767		
Town Clerk – Debra Buck-Leaton	Ext. 10	Highway Dept George Hei	ns Ext. 11	
Court Clerk - Krista Fairbanks	Ext. 18	Cell Phone:	703 - 3309	
Sewer Dept.	Ext. 12	In an Emergency	585-507-9245	
CEO/ZEO – Ken Kuter	Ext. 15	Assessor - Barry Flansburg	Ext. 17	Town
Justice DiMatteo	343-2770	Town Justice Smith	Ext. 18	Councilman
Jeff Thompson	851-1469	Councilman Sue Fuller	300-3456	
Councilman Scott Wooton	548-4741	Councilman Harold Austin	409-9827	